
February 24, 2016
The Honorable Brian Dempsey

State House, Room 243

Boston, MA 02133

Expansion of the Housing Court - FY17 Budget

Dear Chairman Dempsey,

We are writing to urge you to include funding and authorization for the expansion of the Housing Court to communities in the Commonwealth who do not have access to a Housing Court. 

· Describe your organization and one or two sentences about why you feel a housing court is needed. For example, We want a housing court in _________(name your community or areas) that has judges and staff who have expertise in housing law and who are trained to provide both the tenants and the landlords with a fair court process. Both landlords and tenants can access the resources that only housing courts have, including the Tenancy Preservation Program, Lawyer for the Day Programs, and Housing Specialists. Homelessness can be prevented. Municipalities can address serious housing and health code violations more efficiently and effectively.
For these reasons, we request that Line item 0036-0003 in the Governor’s FY17 Budget for $1,000,000 for costs associates with the expansion of the Housing Court and Outside Sections 15-17 and Section 46, which would authorize the expansion of the housing court statewide, be included in the House Ways & Means FY17 budget.

If we can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely,

